Minutes for the Village of Cerro Gordo
October 21, 2010

A special meeting was held on Oct. 21, 2010 at 231 East South Street for the purpose of awarding the garbage
contract. Those in attendance were Temp. Mayor Brad Williams, Trustees Shamarie Allen, Ron Price, Dick Seitz,
Mick Tirpak, Dennis Ridgeway, and Brad Williams. Also present were Atty. Susan Nicholas and Clerk Linda Ash.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Williams. A summation was presented by Atty. Nicholas. Only Cerro Gordo
requires a service bond and there was no choice as we requested the bond in the specs. We can rebid the contract.
At this time it cannot be taken out. The only option the Village has is to reject all bids, redo specs, then bid again. The
intent was not to lock anyone out of the process, the contract is for three (3) years.

Todd Streibich has been working on securing these bonds. They are not standard in Central lllinois, large cities yes.
He ask that the next time, the Village take into consideration the small operators.

This is an exclusive contract involving all residents except commercial properties. Motion by Trustee Ridgeway to
accept Veolia contract, second Allen. Discussion about billing-it is not worth the small savings to have the Village bill
for the service. Several seniors use the sticker program. Trustee Ridgeway modifies his motion to accept the three (3)
year contract with Veolia and for them to continue billing directly to customers, second Allen. Roll Call: Trustees
Allen, Price, Seitz, Tirpak, Ridgeway, and Williams, all yeas.

Motion to adjourn at 5:27 pm made by Trustee Seitz, second Allen, all yeas.
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